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Easter greetings in Christ Jesus!

Thank you for this great honor and joy to serve alongside you. We are truly “Blessed Beyond
Measure” as we witness the living Christ in our homes, local groups, zones and throughout the
Atlantic District. Thankyou all for your love and support in these last few days. I have had the
opportunity to walk with, talk with, and pray with Past Present Linda Guteres as she continues to
serve the Lord with gladness and as we enter this transition.

We give thanks to God for the Albany and Mid Hudson Zones as they prayed, planned, prepared, and
hosted the 25th Biennial LIWML Atlantic District Convention. Well done!
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%ﬂ& | On May 7, 2022, an LWML Atlantic District welcome packet was
% e | given to Pastor Erik Johnson and Holy Trinity Lutheran Church
; | 1} | | inYonkers at his installation as their new pastor. We give
=] ! thanks to God that He provides for His people. Vice-President
' for Spiritual Life, Dr. Jean Boehler, was also in attendance for
this event. If your church or a church in your zone is ordaining,
comrmissioning, or installing a new pastor or church worker,
please let us know so that the LWML AD may welcome,

encourage, and connect with them as they begin their service.
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"For I know the plans I have for you, declares the Lord, plans for welfare and not for evil, to give you a
future and a hope." (Jeremiah 29:11 ESV). 1look forward to this promised hope in Christ Jesus that He

gives to the LWML Atlantic District and to each of us who serve. Know that I am praying for you and
with you.

May our Lord Jesus, continue to bless and keep you always.
Grace, mercy, and peace,

Deaconess Raquel A. Rojas
LWML Atlantic District President

As Lutheran Women in Mission, we joyfully proclaim Christ, support missions, and equip women to honor God by serving others.



